
From: Matthew Phipps  
Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2023 11:56 AM 
To: Mckenna Lorna: H&F <Lorna.Mckenna@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Cc: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Subject: CFC Rose and Ball hospitality suite [TLT-TLT.FID9467158] 
 
Dear Lorna 
 
Having had the opportunity to reflect on the representations that have been lodged in connection with 
this application it appears appropriate to propose six conditions that attend to some of the concerns 
that have been raised.   
 
Please may we put forward the following proposals for consideration by the committee. 
 

1. Premises licence to only operate on CFC match days. 
 

2. The balcony not to permit licensable activity, nor consumption of alcohol. No customer access 
to be permitted (saving cases of emergency). 

 
3. The premises will adopt the “ask Angela” (or similar) scheme.  All staff will be trained in the 

process to be adopted when any customer “asks for Angela”.  Should the customer “ask for 
Angela” the matter will be recorded in the incident log.   

 
4. A written policy to prevent customers or staff bringing illegal drugs onto the premises at any 

time shall be in place and operated at the premises.  Staff will be trained in such policy.   
 

5. A written policy to prevent drinks being “spiked” shall be in place and operated at the 
premises.  Staff will be trained in such policy.   

 
One of the representations raises concerns about a specific condition within the Operating schedule 
(namely the interpretation of the word public). We would therefore propose to amend the condition 
that reads “no customer carrying open or sealed beverage container shall be admitted to the premises 
when it is open to the public” such that the condition should now read: 
 

1. “No customer carrying open or sealed beverage containers shall be admitted to the 
premises”.   

 
Whilst we appreciate that this note will feature within the licensing committee agenda it may be helpful 
to the representors, to have this proposal highlighted now, perhaps you would be so kind as to 
forward it across.   
 
If you have any queries, do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Best wishes 
 
Matthew Phipps  
Partner  
 


